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Summary Notes 
Transportation Advisory Board 

Wednesday, January 27, 2016 

6:00 – 7:00 pm – Robinwood Station 
 

Providing advice regarding: the TSP, CIP transportation projects, TDM improvements, general 
transportation issues, and encouraging alternative transportation systems along with other duties as 

assigned by the City Council. 
 

1. Call to Order and Introductions: by Dave at 6:08pm 
     Members Present: Riad Alharithi, Kim Bria, Craig Bell, David Kleinke, Andrew    Rogers 
     Staff Present: Lance Calvert 
 Guests Present: Kevin Bryck (Secretary Robinwood NA) 

 
2. Review and approval of December 2015 Summary Notes 
     - Motion to approve made by Kim and seconded by Andrew.  Summary notes passed 

unanimously. 
  

3. Business: 
 

a. Election of 2016 Chair and Vice-Chair 
Dave made motion to nominate Craig to Chair.  Motion was passed unanimously.  Craig 
nominated Kim Bria to Vice-Chair.  Motion was passed unanimously. 
 
b. Discussion of 2016 meeting schedule 
To be determined at February Meeting 

 
4. Highway 43 Concept Plan Update 
     Lance provided update on progress of Highway 43 Concept Plan Update including 
community outreach.  Robinwood NA was contacted and invited to meeting (meeting was held 
at Robinwood Station to make access more convenient for residents).  Lance shared the 
comments received through the virtual open house which was open through December of 
2015.  Both Hwy 43 and the Transportation System Plan are available for review on the City’s 
website.  The TSP will go before the Planning Commission in February before going before 
Council for review and approval.  After TSP approval the Highway 43 draft plan will go to the 
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Planning Commission.  In May or June the Council would start review/approval process for the 
Highway 43 Concept Plan Update. The board members discussed the current Highway 43 plan 
including but not limited to review of cross sections, bus transit locations, sidewalks, new 
signalized intersections, realignment of Cedaroak, and possible jurisdictional transfer of 
Highway 43 from ODOT to the City of West Linn. 

 
5. Capital Projects Update 
Work continues on the Transportation System Plan Update.  The goal is have the TSP go into 
effect 120 days after adoption which will allow time for any necessary code changes and/or 
adjustments to be made.  Skyline Dr./Bolton Reservoir construction is under way.  Road 
improvements are planned to be substantially complete prior to school year 2016. An uphill 
shoulder will be added for bicyclists to get out of the car lane. Downhill side will have a shared 
bike/car lane with an added sidewalk.  Storm drainage improvements will be made including 
rain gardens where appropriate.  It is the City’s largest capital projects ever and is completely 
funded which included consolidating outstanding bonds to a lower interest rate.  Water pipe is 
currently being installed, landscaping will continue behind curbs/sidewalk and the tank onsite 
will be under construction over the course of the next year.  
 
6. Board Discussion/Announcements 
None 
 
7. Adjournment 
Adjournment at 7:30pm 




